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Meeting Minutes

Thursday, September 29, 2011
Chair Dan Wittmer called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.   
Present





Dan Wittmer, Emerald PUD, Chair
Corey Cook, PacifiCorp

David Barks, McMinnville Water & Light

Paul Birkeland, OPUC

Jim Brenneke, PGE
Dave Chaney, Accent
Scott Wheeler, Comcast
Bill Hamelman, Frontier

Roy Beavers, NJUNS

OJUA Staff

Mary Tucker
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the July 20, 2011 meeting were approved as amended.
Old Business
Street Lights: The committee decided to ask the P&E Committee to have the street light issue addressed at Spring Training, they would like to have both Dave Marne address it and have some Jeopardy questions on the issue.
Grandfathering: Gary Payne was going to look at Corey Cook’s spreadsheet, he is not in attendance, so this will be tabled until next meeting. 
New Business

2012 NESC Tabs: The committee reviewed the NESC tab handout provided by staff, David Barks gave some updated pages numbers for the 2012 book. Alan Clapp has a document that lists all the changes from 2007 to 2012. There is also a red-line version of the 2012 codebook available from IEEE. The 2012 NESC codebook will take effect 180 days after it was published, approximately Feb 1, 2012 for those agencies that adopt automatically. Oregon is different from other states and does not automatically adopt the new code, so it will take effect here sometime in April. 
Pole Boxing: Committee will review the IEEE letter and this issue will be tabled until next meeting. The OPUC staff’s opinion is that one can’t climb past longitudinal runs even though the NESC states it’s acceptable. But if longitudinal runs are the only issue that is preventing climbing space and the only way to fix it is by setting a new pole, the industry would like an indefinite deferral, even beyond the 10 years. Power would support comm. on this issue.
Deferrals for violations: The OPUC staff and the industry are interpreting rules differently. The committee reviewed a letter written by Chair Wittmer. The OPUC staff interprets certain violations as deferred for only 24 months, the industry interprets those violations as deferred for 10 years based on the 10 year OAR clause. But for 10 year deferrals, a plan of correction must be presented for “each such violation” and that is what the safety staff is requiring. Committee will need to research ‘plan of correction’, one can’t just automatically put issues in the 10 year bracket, even with a plan of correction. The OPUC staff is unhappy with blanket deferrals. Any operator may elect to defer a violation, if the pole owner determines the violation is not an imminent threat, and all attachees concur, that violation can be deferred. When the OPUC staff audits an area, the pole owner is given a list of pole numbers and is then asked for information on those poles. Most licensees respond geographically rather than conditionally. 
Chair Wittmer will rework the letter, adding pole boxing. He will email it to the committee for approval and then it will be presented to the full OJUA Board before being sent to the OPUC staff.
NJUNS: Roy Beavers reported there is a new pole attachment module. Just finished their annual meeting in Portland and it was decided that the platform will change next year to minimize manual input. Pole Transfer is renamed Pole Transfer Plus, and it can handle violation tickets, fields can be added to track OPUC standards. A lot of interest is beginning in California. There is an over-height load moving NJUNS module, but it is only being used in Georgia at this time.
Strategic Planning The OJUA needs more participation from contractors. Idaho Power has a new contact, Paul Hanberg.  
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 16 at 10:00 a.m. in the Salem office.    
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:31 a.m.
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